MICHIANA DIVISION

FORM - 19

BULLETIN #2

3-1-2021

Division meetings are still being held using the ZOOM app.

ZOOM links are provided on the Groups List before each event.

Here is our tentative Division schedule for the next 4 months.

The March and June meetings will be joint with Division 9 of the NCR.

Please note the time for each event.

<u>WATCH FOR MORE INFORMATION IN THE</u> FORM – 19 NEWSLETTER and FORM-19 BULLETINS.

MICHIANA DIVISION EVENT SCHEDULE				
EVENT	DATE	TIME	TITLE	PRESENTER
CLINIC	MARCH 20	10:30am EST	Upgrading Models	Clark Propst
CILNIC	APRIL 17	10:30am EST	Layout Tour	Bill Neale
MEMBERSHIP MEETING	MAY 15	10:30am EST	Annual Meeting	Michiana BOD
CLINIC	JUNE 19	10:30am EST	TBD	Rich Mahanney

Lester Breuer MMR presentation on February 20 was all about glues and adhesives with examples of each of their uses. You can find his presentation on our Division YouTube channel under the Resources tab at http://www.michiana-nmra.org

March Clinic by Clark Propst, Upgrading commercial boxcars to a more Prototype car. Clark's clinic will show the modifications and items he adds to an off the shelf model after researching the prototype.

April Clinic by Bill Neale, will be a layout tour of his multi-level HO layout based on PRR Panhandle Division of Sept 1939.

MWR Election results are in. Our own Jerry Peterson has been re-elected to the MWR Board of Directors. Congratulations Jerry. Complete results will be posted on the MWR website and in the MWR HOT BOX.

Elections for Michiana Division Board of Director positions.

The May Division Membership Meeting will include the election of 2 people to the Division Board of Directors. We have 2 incumbents who are willing and able to continue; however the Division is soliciting for other candidates who are interested in serving the Division. Contact Jim Temple for more information at jngtemple@yahoo.com or 269-240-4643. BOD elections are held during the membership meeting.

Your Division needs members to work with our Board Directors helping with their areas of responsibility. Look for more information in future issues of the FORM-19 Newsletter about serving on Division Committees. Please consider volunteering your expertise.